
12th February 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,
Well, we’ve all made it to half term! I would like to say a huge thank you to all our parents, 
carers, grandparents who have helped and supported the children with their home learning. 
I have to say, you have done a fantastic job! Myself and all the staff, really appreciate the 
support you have given during this difficult time. 
I would also like to take to this opportunity to thank all of my staff. I have to say, we have an 
amazing team here at Holy Family, who care deeply about the children. They have worked 
incredibly hard and gone above and beyond  to educate and support your children both at 
home and in school. Not an easy task, but one they have risen to with great enthusiasm and 
determination. 
We hope you have enjoyed the Family Well Being Week organised by our Deputy Head, Mrs 
Needle. It has been great to see all the photos that you have sent in. If you are looking for 
some fun activities to do over half term, take a look at “Joy of Moving Winter Games.” There 
are some great ideas. They can be found on our website, please click here. 
Please take care and enjoy half term. Hopefully we will be able to welcome all the children 
back very soon. Remember you are able to contact school through 
support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk should you need help.
Stay Home and Stay Safe. Mrs Booth Oldham Council have an 

Emergency Need Helpline for 
families who are 
struggling during COVID19
The number is 01617707007

Food Parcels:
This is a very difficult time for many people. If 
you require a little help you can contact school 
on support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk or you 
can contact The Breaking Waves Foundation 
directly on Facebook to request a food parcel. 
Please remember we are here to help. 

Important Information
Track and Trace
This week ALL schools in Greater Manchester have 
been asked to support Public Health to ensure that 
contacts of confirmed COVID cases are informed 
quickly during the half term break. For this reason 
we are asking parents, whose children have been in 
school, to contact school to inform us if your child 
tests positive for COVID. This will allow us to 
identify contacts of the child and inform them of 
the date that they need to isolate to. It is only by 
working together that we will bring the infection 
rate down.
You can contact school on:
07927706736    or email to:
support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk 
Thank you for your support with this.

Please read this letter to parents 
from Katrina Stephens, Director of 
Oldham Public Health regarding 
COVID19. Click here.

Things to remember!
Pancake Tuesday 16th February. We would 
love to see some photos of your pancakes 
on Twitter!
Ash Wednesday 17th February. This marks 
the first day of Lent, where we remember 
the 40 days and 40 nights that Jesus spent in 
the wilderness. During this period we take 
time to prepare for Easter.
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